

## Welcome to our Year 7 September 2025 Open Evening

Please enjoy looking around our School, meeting students and Teachers, and finding out about all we have to offer.

You will have been allocated Tour Guides for this evening and they have a route all planned for you which should mean you see everything, however please let them know if there is anywhere in particular you would like to see. Your tour will end in our Dining Hall where you can reflect on all you have seen whilst enjoying some refreshments.

Your Tour Guides will make sure you have the opportunity to attend one of my talks in our Assembly Hall which I hope you will find informative. I will be joined by some of our students, who will talk about their experiences at the school so far.

I am sure you will have many questions, please use this evening to ask them. The students and Teachers you meet will be very happy to answer any question about school life. In the Dining Hall, you will find, Mrs Fowles, our SENCO and members of our Pastoral Team, should you have any questions about their area of specialism. Mrs Hurrell, our Admission Registrar, is available to answer questions on admissions including appeals, in the Conference Room which is located on the ground floor on the main tour route.

I will be 'moving' around the school along with members of the Senior Leadership Team should you wish to talk to us.

Our prospectus can be found on our website ccgrammarschool.co.uk and in this folder you will find a map of our School, and information on school life with us. The folder will be useful to store the 'things' you pick up on your tour, to help you remember all you have seen once you are home and ready to make the important decision of which Secondary School to choose.

I hope this evening will help you to decide that we are the right school for you so we can welcome you back in September 2025 to join our Year 7.

Best Wishes

Diethout.



Debra Liddicoat Headteacher